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Dosher Hospital Announces Appointment of New CEO and President 

Dosher CEO Resigns, Interim Leadership Named 

  

  
SOUTHPORT, NC -- Dosher Memorial Hospital, a critical access community hospital, 

located in Southport, NC, today announced a new leadership team following the 

resignation of its former CEO, Tom Siemers.  Dr. Brad Hilaman, MD, JD, FACOG, will 

assume the position of interim CEO and Lynda Stanley, MHA, FACHE will become the 

hospital’s new interim President. 

  

Dosher’s new interim CEO and President are no strangers to Dosher or the 

community.  Dr. Hilaman has been affiliated with Dosher since 1995.  He graduated from 

Jefferson Medical College of Thomas Jefferson University in 1976, from Georgetown Law 

School in 1988, and is currently the hospital’s Chief Medical Officer.  He is a well-known 

and respected Obstetrician and Gynecologist and has been primarily responsible for the 

direction and management of the hospital’s highly successful and award-winning Wound 

Center.  Dr. Hilaman will continue as CMO and will continue to oversee the Wound 

Center and the Dosher Women’s Health Clinic during the interim period. Dr. Hilaman and 

his wife Linda are longtime residents of Southport. 

  

Ms. Stanley was COO of Dosher Hospital from 1986 until 2014 when she became 

President of the hospital’s newly formed Foundation.  She graduated from UNC 

Greensboro with a BS in Medical Technology and has a Masters degree in Health 

Administration from Central Michigan University.  Ms. Stanley is a familiar figure at the 

hospital and in Brunswick County. She is a Fellow of the American College of Health Care 

Executives.  She has been a key figure in the success of the Dosher Hospital Foundation 

and the formation of the Brunswick Wellness Coalition. Ms. Stanley will continue to serve 



as president of the Dosher Hospital Foundation during the interim period.  Ms. Stanley and 

her husband, local businessman Joe Stanley reside in Shallotte. 

  

  

About Dosher 

Dosher Memorial Hospital is a not-for-profit, public, community hospital in Southport, NC 

and is the only independent critical access hospital in North Carolina. The hospital services 

Smithville Township – Southport, Bald Head Island, Caswell Beach, Oak Island and St. 

James – as well as surrounding communities of Brunswick County. For more information, 

visit http://www.dosher.org. 

 

 

Dosher CMO Dr. Brad Hilaman, Dosher Foundation President Lynda Stanley, and Dosher Board of 

Trustees Chairman Robert Howard, after announcing Hilaman and Stanley’s appointments as interim 

CEO and interim President. 
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